
Dear Frank, 
 
I refer to your official information request we received on 22 June 2023 requesting the following: 
 
‘’Please identify for your CDEM Group and it’s members each building that is currently identified as 
the building intended/likely to be used as -the ECC -an EOC after a seismic event. 
Please provide the buildings current %nbs at IL4, the date of the last assessment, and the type of 
seismic assessment completed. 
 
Alternately if you do not hold/cannot provide the above please provide the last seismic assessment 
for the buildings identified above’. 
 
 
Release of information 
The information you have requested is as below. 
 
Please iden�fy for your CDEM Group and it’s members each building that is currently iden�fied as 
the building intended/likely to be used as -the ECC -an EOC a�er a seismic event. 
 
Council Chambers, Civic Building – 96 West End Kaikōura. 
 
Please provide the buildings current %nbs at IL4, the date of the last assessment, and the type of 
seismic assessment completed. 
 
Kaikōura District Council Civic Building was built in 2016, and as such is a modern building 
constructed to 100% of NBS. 
 
 
Publication of responses to LGOIMA requests 
Please note: our LGOIMA responses may be published on the Kaikōura District Council website a 
month after they have been responded to, with requesters’ personal details withheld. If you have 
any concerns about this please contact the Official Information team on 
officialinformation@kaikoura.govt.nz. 
 
We are obliged by the LGOIMA Act to advise you have the right to ask the Ombudsman to investigate 
and review our decision. Complaints can be sent by email to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz, by fax 
to (04) 471 2254, or by post to The Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143. 
 
Kind regards 
 
For and on behalf of 
Will Doughty 
Chief Executive Officer 
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